Cirencester Amnesty International AGM

Feb 3rd 2014 at Friends Meeting House, Cirencester

Present 
Jean Whorwell, Virginia Nicholas, Marina Marvan, Ros Topley, Val Hindson, , Nikki Rawson, Ann Vickers
Apologies Chris Stevens, Bee Maidlow
The AGM was preceded with a talk on Human Rights in Ethiopia by Trevor Trueman.

1. Minutes of last AGM
The minutes were agreed to be a true record of the meeting.

2. Matters Arising

It was noted that Treasurer’s Report omitted the £275 raised by the Flag Day.


It was noted the due to a number of circumstances the split role of Secretary had not worked well in 2013.

3. Election of Officers

Chair: Val
Secretary – admin & contact with HQ: Marina
Secretary – minutes: Val
Treasurer: Chris
Events: Individual members take on responsibility for different monthly meetings and fund-raising events, including publicity.
Website: Val
Farm Bookshelves: Val
Address Labels: Marina
4. Campaigns:
We agreed that instead of assigning campaigns to individual group members we would take a more informal approach to campaigning with group members bringing actions that interest them to the group meetings.

We noted with interest that a Stop Torture campaign is starting in May 2014.

5. Treasurer’s Report

Balance at 06.01.2013

£2,204.26 

Balance at 06.01.2014

£1,313.81

Main sources of income:







£

· Book sales


783.52

· Curry/quiz night

442.16

· Label sales 


500.00 – 224.4 (printing)

Main expenditure: 







£

· Rent 



169.00

· Postage 


  
77.28

· Donation to AIUK

1,572.00 (including 72.00 affiliation fee)

· Action Aid 


519.00  (which relates to 2012) 

We agreed that the accounts look healthy and we have done well be raise in excess of £1700 despite our low numbers.  Although expenditure is higher than income for the year (deficit of £890.45) this is accounted for by the donation to Action Aid (from the quiz night 2012) and the donations made to AIUK.  Our regular expenses are well below are regular income, we only donate to AIUK when we have an excess of income.
Nikki still has £90 from her Amnestea party last summer which Val will send to Chris.
6. Chair’s Report 
It has been a challenging year for the group.
We remember with love, Mira, who died in October.  He was an enthusiastic and loyal member of the group and he is sadly missed. 

It has also been a difficult year for other long term members of the group who have taken a step back from their work for AIUK being unhappy with some of the decisions of the AIUK Board and the direction of the organisation.  We have also seen other regular members of the group unable to attend meetings due to family and work commitments.
With this all said, we have managed to have an active year and only ended up cancelling one of our planned meetings (November), despite low attendance levels.  We have had two speakers – Gill Cleverley and Trevor Trueman and two letter/card writing events.
Our fundraising has also been successful, with books and labels bringing in a regular income and another successful Quiz Night in October.  We did not hold a Flag Day for the first time in many years as we did not have enough collectors.  Despite these challenges we have contributed £1500 to AIUK.

7. Day of Meeting

We agreed at our January meeting to consult the group about our meeting day, as some group members cannot make Mondays.  We agreed to trial moving the meetings to Wednesday at Marina’s house – 2 Chesterton Terrace, 18 Watermoor Road (as the meeting house is not free).  The next meeting will be the 5th March.
Val to let the warden of the Friends Meeting House know and leave our options open for moving back to Mondays at a later date.  Website and leaflets to be updated.

8. Programme for 2014/15 meetings and events
We agreed to discuss the programme for the year at the March meeting.

We may want to discuss the AGM Resolutions at the April meeting.  The AGM is 12-15th April in Edinburgh.

Nikki informed the meeting that the Brewery Arts Community Choir are planning a concert for Amnesty and the Cotswold Care Hospice on the 29th March at Stratton Church.  Ros offered to help with tickets.  Val to put on website.

9. February Monthly Mailing

The letter to send from the monthly action on Darius Evagelista, a torture victim from the Philippines, was distributed.

There was a update on the Greeting Card campaign – with news of two releases already.
10. AOB
None

The AGM closed at 9.15pm.
